
Readings and Prayers for Sunday June 3rd, 2018 

Pentecost 2 

 

Reading: 2 Corinthians 4:1-12      

Therefore, since it is by God’s mercy that we are engaged in this ministry, 
we do not lose heart. We have renounced the shameful things that one 
hides; we refuse to practise cunning or to falsify God’s word; but by the 
open statement of the truth we commend ourselves to the conscience of 
everyone in the sight of God. And even if our gospel is veiled, it is veiled to 
those who are perishing. In their case the god of this world has blinded the 
minds of the unbelievers, to keep them from seeing the light of the gospel 
of the glory of Christ, who is the image of God. For we do not proclaim 
ourselves; we proclaim Jesus Christ as Lord and ourselves as your slaves 
for Jesus’ sake. For it is the God who said, ‘Let light shine out of darkness’, 
who has shone in our hearts to give the light of the knowledge of the glory 
of God in the face of Jesus Christ. 

 But we have this treasure in clay jars, so that it may be made clear that 
this extraordinary power belongs to God and does not come from us. We 
are afflicted in every way, but not crushed; perplexed, but not driven to 
despair; persecuted, but not forsaken; struck down, but not 
destroyed;always carrying in the body the death of Jesus, so that the life of 
Jesus may also be made visible in our bodies. For while we live, we are 
always being given up to death for Jesus’ sake, so that the life of Jesus 
may be made visible in our mortal flesh. So death is at work in us, but life in 
you. 

For the Word of God in Scripture, For the Word of God among us, For the 
Word of God within us. 
Thanks be to God. 

 

Gospel Reading: Mark 2:23-3:6    

 One sabbath Jesus was going through the cornfields; and as they made 
their way his disciples began to pluck heads of grain. The Pharisees said to 
him, ‘Look, why are they doing what is not lawful on the sabbath?’ And he 
said to them, ‘Have you never read what David did when he and his 



companions were hungry and in need of food? He entered the house of 
God, when Abiathar was high priest, and ate the bread of the Presence, 
which it is not lawful for any but the priests to eat, and he gave some to his 
companions.’ Then he said to them, ‘The sabbath was made for 
humankind, and not humankind for the sabbath; so the Son of Man is lord 
even of the sabbath.’ 

Again he entered the synagogue, and a man was there who had a withered 
hand. They watched him to see whether he would cure him on the sabbath, 
so that they might accuse him. And he said to the man who had the 
withered hand, ‘Come forward.’ Then he said to them, ‘Is it lawful to do 
good or to do harm on the sabbath, to save life or to kill?’ But they were 
silent. He looked around at them with anger; he was grieved at their 
hardness of heart and said to the man, ‘Stretch out your hand.’ He 
stretched it out, and his hand was restored. The Pharisees went out and 
immediately conspired with the Herodians against him, how to destroy him.  

The Gospel of Christ 
Thanks be to God. 


